Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting
June 20, 2007
July 18 meeting: 7:00 pm
Call to order
Judy Russell, Senior Warden
Opening Prayer
Individual prayers led by Judy Russell
Attendance
Brian Hoskins, Bev Madsen, Judy Russell, Al Kammerer, Ken Moss; Dick Donnocker - treasurer; absent: Tom Peffley, Mary Grzywa. Heidi Henry, Fr John Crist
Review of Minutes
Approved, Ken Moss, 2nd Al Kammerer, passed.
Executive Session Minutes     Approved, Ken Moss, 2nd Al Kammerer, passed

Treasurer’s Report 
Place note from vestry (Judy Russell, Warden) in the financial statements thanking parish members for financial support, encouraging them to bring their pledges up to date.

Received a thank you note from Millennium Development Goal Committee for $500 donation from Christ Church, Ottawa.
Organ Contract

St Andrews members gave individual donations

Motion
Pay the $2445 bill yet due; Ken Moss, 2nd Bev Madsen; passed



$5800 will be due upon completion in July.

Handicap Ramp

The ramp is completed. A bill of $36,231 is due. 


Motion
Pay the bill. Bev Madsen, 2nd Brian Hoskins; passed



The railing comes with a primer coat. A final coat of paint is needed. Faris will be asked the cost of painting before installing.

COOL

Meals in the freezer are depleted. 

LCEM

St Andrews is having the Summer Festival July 22; “God’s Beautiful World”, July 14.
Planning Committee  Invited to visit the website for information, publicity.


The committee will be sharing the content of their discussions with the parishes thru an insert in Sunday bulletins and parish meetings in August.
Bldg Committee

The corner will be landscaped now that the ramp is in place. There is a $600 shortfall to cover cost of the project. Donations are welcome.


Window
The Good Shepherd Window per say is in good shape; the frame and sill have dry rot. Al Kammerer will call Tom Weiss for a bid to repair it

Doors
Basement door, Sacristy Door  East Library Door needs refinishing. A work day for numerous projects will be planned.


Railing
Sacristy entrance railing needs sanding and painting


Carpet
Front door and Bell Tower entry carpets need replacing. Ken will get the information for replacing.

Rectory Plans

There was a discussion on future direction of usage. No decision was made.

Vestry Attendance
The meeting date will be changed to third Thursday nights, 7:00 pm
Community Meals
Ken and Bev asked to provide the meals for July and August. Vestry agreed.

Coordinator
A new coordinator is being sought.

Adjournment

Ken Moss, 2nd Brian Hoskins; passed
